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Downtown Parking Advisory Committee  
           Regular Meeting  

   Wednesday, January 16, 2013 

39250 PIONEER BOULEVARD, CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS      

1. 
  

Call to Order – 4:05 PM 
Attendees: Carl Exner, Scott Lazenby, Kevin Moody, Kelly O'Neill, Beth 

Scarth, David Snider and Mike Walker. 
 

Guests: None 
 

2.  Public/Visitor Comments or Concerns: None 
 

3.  New Business 
 

  

a. Requests to Keep Parking Signs:  

 Two Foxes Singing (Ant Farm) – DPAC members discussed the letter 

as submitted by Two Foxes Singing. The committee approved the 
request with the following decision. Action: 1) Allow three (3) parking 

spaces at 15 minutes on Proctor Boulevard in front of Sandy Chainsaw 
and the Ant Farm. 

 
b. Paid Parking – Kiosks vs. Single Space Meters: City staff researched the 

financial options for paid parking as requested by Chief Yamashita at the 
September DPAC meeting. The committee reviewed the cost estimates, 

but agreed that the citizens and visitors of Sandy are not ready for paid 
parking in downtown, regardless of the program costs. While the cost 

research is good information to have there is no interest in moving 
forward at this time. Enforcement will be necessary once the parking 

district is active and the library parking lot may need additional 
regulation as there is some issue with turnover. Scott Lazenby asked 

staff to research parking fine amounts and work with the Police 

Department to reduce the $100 fine to something more reasonable, 
such as $40. Kevin Moody said that the City will need to buy some new 

computer and printing equipment for enforcement of the two hour 
parking district. 

 

4.  Old Business  
 

a. Yellow Painted Curbs Removal Project: Staff explained that the third RFP 
(request for proposal) closed on January 11, 2013 at 5:00 PM with 

receiving only one bid for $39,716.50. Staff explained that the bid 
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amount was above and beyond available funds. The committee 

discussed using other paint colors to hide the yellow paint, but it was 
decided that adding more paint to curbs that we do not want painted is 

not a viable solution. Mike Walker offered to use the public works crew 
to remove paint from curbs instead of putting the project back out for 

bid. Although Mike does not know the amount of work that could be 
done this spring and summer, the public works crew will try to sandblast 

painted curb as time permits and then we will reevaluate at the end of 
the summer.  

 
b. Parking District Update: Staff explained that they are currently in the 

process of defining the areas to install signs for the two hour parking 
district. They are researching the possibility of installing shorter signs at 

around four feet in height, possibly in the furniture zone.  
  

5.  Adjournment – 5:05 PM 
 


